

Newsletter 3

16th May, 2016



Dear Parents/Carers,

As you will be aware, over the last few months the school governors have been consulting and asking for feedback over the proposal to join the Peninsula Learning Trust. We have taken into account all of the information, comments and questions from parents, staff and other key local stakeholders and have come to the conclusion that it will be in the best interests for the school, our staff and pupils, both present and future to convert to an Academy under the umbrella of the PLT. This decision has been approved by the Regional Schools Commissioner Board, and will now be presented to the Department for Education for their agreement and signature. We are hoping that this will be in the next few weeks, and by July at the latest.

Celebrating Success

У1	Lexi	Callum	У2	Max	Phoebe
	Alex	Kimberley		Ryan	Megan
	Riley	Sam		Tyler	Amy
	Xavier	Thomas		Isaac	Witney
У3	Toby	Summer	У4	Finley	Jasmin
	Abbie	Zennor		Tilly	Bobby
	Daisy	Kimberley		Millie	Grace
	Avery	Ellie-May		Nikkita	Maddy
У5	Ollie	Jamie	У6	Reuben	Ben
	Amy	Kyle			
		Jess			
7H	Oliver				

Child Safety

We recently reviewed the safety of our children at the start and end of the day and would like to remind you of the following:

 A member of staff will be on duty from 8.30 a.m.

- Children must not enter the playgrounds before 8.30 a.m. as they will not be supervised.
- No children should be in the playgrounds
 after 3.15 p.m. because our After School Club
 and sports clubs need access to them and
 staff can only monitor children in these
 groups.
- Staff will be in meetings at the end of the day, so the playgrounds are not supervised.

If asked to vacate the playground in accordance with the above we are sure you will understand the reasons for such a request and co-operate.

Free Jute Bags!

Just Go Jute, a St.Austell company based on Alexander Road, organised a bag design competition for the children then provided every child and many members of staff with a bag. The competition was won by Rosie in year 6; it was a very eye- catching design in school colours complete with the school logo. The children were shown in school how the jute was ethically sourced and how the bags were made, which was a useful geography/business exercise. The school would like to thank Gary Warren and Richard Hibbs at Just Go Jute for their generosity and giving their time to come into school to introduce the challenge and present the bags to the school.





SumDog

The children have been very responsive to the SumDog programme and a real 'buzz' is happening because they are all participating with each other. Because the tasks are set for their ability they are able to compete on an even pegging and no one is left out. Homework and home tasks are also being set for them and most children are completing them and still doing more. Most of the children have done hundreds of sums and a few have gone in to the thousands. It's fantastic to see so many children loving their maths.

Change of Menu

Just to remind you that we have a change of menu on Thursday 19th May - as detailed in the last Newsletter, it's 'Build Your Own Burger Day'.

Cake Sale

Our Year 5 children (along with Mr. B.) will be making some cakes and selling them outside White River Cinema on Thursday 26th May from 3.00 until 4.30 pm in aid of Guide Dogs for the Blind. It would be great if as many parents and pupils as possible could come along to buy some of the goodies to help support this worthy cause.

DIARY DATES				
May				
Tues. 17 th	RGB - Teddy Bear's Picnic at Lanhydrock			
Wed. 18 th	Harlequinn Photography in (class & sports Photos)			
w/c Mon. 23 rd	Year 6 Visit to Delaware Camp			
Mon. 23 rd	4SG Visit to Trerice			
Tues. 24 th	4LR Visit to Trerice			
Tues. 24 th	ARB children off to the ARB County Games @ Trevithick Learning Academy			
Thurs. 26 th	Year 5 - Charity Cake Sale @ White River Cinema			
Fri. 27 th	Expressive Art Workshop @ Penrice			
w/c Mon. 30 th	Half-term!			
June				
Mon. 6 th - Wed. 8 th	Year 5 Camp @ Porthpean Outdoors			
Tues. 7 th	Year 6 Stay Safe Workshop			
Tues. 7 th	Elements Performance Rehearsal @ Carclaze School			
Thurs. 9 th June	Juniors' Sports Day (Reserve date: Monday 13 th June)			
Mon. 13 th	Year 5 Visit to St. Austell Fire Station: Junior Life Skills			
Tues. 14 th	Year 6 Stay Safe Workshop			
Tues. 14 th	Year 5 Boys Kwik Cricket @ Lanhydrock Cricket Club			
Wed. 15 th	District Sports @ Par - t.b.c.			
Fri. 17 th	Falmouth Maritime Museum visiting Year 1 "The Voyage of the Mystery" Workshop			
Wed. 22 nd	Sponsored Walk (details to follow)			
Thurs. 23 rd	Year 4: A Night @ The Museum			
Tues. 28 th	Elements Rehearsal & Evening Performance @ the Hall for Cornwall			
Thurs. 30 th	PSA Summer Fair			
July				
Tues. 5 th July	Infants' Sports Day (Reserve date: Tuesday 12 th July)			



SPORTS NEWS FROM MR. W., MR. B., MR. GRIGG, MR. REES & MISS JARVIS